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New South Wales News.
Dear Editor & Courier Team.

Once again the time comes around to compile the history of the past three months and put it into writing. For years I've been arriving at some sort of diary of events, but like many such resolutions they haven't got past first base.

The year 2001 ended with many happy memories as well as its sad ones, more especially with the loss of many members of our 2/2nd Assn., family, some relatively young, others reaching great ages.

To the remaining relatives of those who have left this world, we extend our sincere sympathy.

In regard to the demise of Artie Cullen, after our visit to Darwin in '99, I advised that to the best of local knowledge he had passed on, and this was confirmed by Jack porter (2/8) who had been unable to obtain anything official as he was not a relative. Warren Snowden would be able to access if required.

Our social gathering at Dee Why RSL Club on 1st Dec. was a happy occasion with only 16 present. Those present were Nora & Paddy Kenneally, Col & Val Holley and Muriel, Alan & Edith Luby, June Bennett, Marilyn & Kevin Birmingham, Frank O'Neill & Verena, Arthur & Gwenda Littler (1st. & 3rd.), Ted & Lola Workman rep. NSW Cdo. Assn. Apologies Bill & Coral Coker (Coral only home from hospital the day before.)Ray & Bonny Whitely transport, Ken & Pat Glover, Harry & Amyce Handicott & Snow Went.

In regard to any request for a copy of " A Round Tuit", Ken Glover who only lives 5 ks away was the only person who came up with one - even though it took a while to get around Tuit as could be expected!

We are happy to hear the news that Father Don Sproxton has been inducted as the Auxiliary Bishop of Perth. Aren't we fortunate that we've had such a number of distinguished people in so many facets of careers throughout our 2/2nd family in political, religious, military and community services over the years? I think we have something of which to be proud.

On the Health Front: Thankfully many people keep in touch and I might mention this should be a two-way thing and I make allowances for those who are worse off than we are.

Betty Craig, Joan Fenwick, Kath Press, Win Brown, Maria Hartley & Betty Devlin have all been fairly regular correspondents. Hap Greenhalgh has his own "North report" and Harry Handicott keeps the Hunter report going.

I tried to phone some of our Shoalhaven members when the bushfires were on but had no luck. Bill Tomasetti had no damage.

Edith has been in the wars again and finished the year in Manly Hospital with a laceration to her left instep, caused as I stepped back on to it, not knowing she was close behind me. As on two occasions last year the wound developed a staph infection and apart from pain and discomfort she has needed much attention from a very caring G.P., the Home Nursing Service and yours truly, even though the old hands are not as skilful as in past days. Presently she is almost okay.

As you are aware Jack, our friend Jim Walker recently obtained for us copies of the recommendations and approvals for the many Field Promotions during our service in Timor during 1942, which shall forward to you soon.

Those surviving might appreciate a copy unless they already have one.

One item which attracted my attention was in the early pages dated 15/9/42 where it is suggested that the order of battle be amended to read 2/2 Independent Company.

Just to place something unique on record, at 2 minutes, 2 seconds past 2-yesterday morning the time and date read 020202020202. Think about it!

One thing for sure, we won't see it again!

Will close off at that with best wishes to every one. We have booked for Mildura but there is a growing element of doubt.

Congrats again on that well deserved Order of Australia Medal.

Sincerely Alan Luby.

P.S. Next week on the 13th Feb. will be our 59th wedding Anniversary. I guess there are a few others - we send our best wishes. 

